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Name of Participants
Karina Aguilera

· Communicated through telephone and emails with the director, Catherine Mathis regarding all information needed to develop the budget for the project, including arranging meeting times for members.
· Helped develop the budget breakdown.

· Helped developed the TOC, and summary paper.

M. Carmen Bravo

· Met with kitchen staff to obtain the specific breakdown of meals served daily. 

· Helped develop the budget breakdown.

· Helped developed the summary paper.
Blaize Mendenhall
· Met with the director, Catherine Mathis to get specific details for the budget.

· Reported back to the members all the information he was given by Catherine. 

· Helped develop the budget breakdown.

Evelyn Morales

· Helped develop the budget breakdown.
· Finalized our 1st budget group paper
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Collateral Material

The Budget:

The Huggins Early Childhood Center receives $85,000 a year for food cost.

At $85,000 a year that is $7,200 a month because they do operate in the summertime.

At $7,200 a month that is $1,800 a week and $360 a day. (Not open on weekends.)

The number of meals that they serve each day is different, but the average amount of children that they serve is:

Breakfast meals – 120 
Lunch meals – 180
 Snack meals – 140

Based on this information we came up with an average of .78 cents for breakfast per child, .74 cents per child for lunch, and .95 cents per child for snack
They also have a budget for Food supplies of 225 dollars a month.

Keep in mind that the most important thing is to stay with in the monthly budget.
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Summary

The Joyce M. Huggins Early Education Center is located in the Kremen School of Education building at Fresno State. It has been in operation since 1972 with Fresno State Programs for Children. The Huggins Center provides care for infants, toddlers, preschool, and school-aged children. Many of the families enrolled in the program come from diverse ethnic backgrounds, and 85% of the enrolled children are eligible for free or reduced meals. All meals are served family style, and special diets for example vegan or gluten-free, are available for the children as well. However, the first step the Huggins Center must take in prior to developing their menu is to analyze their budget. The budget is an important piece of information that must be developed right away. Our group, the “budget group” were the ones who precisely contributed this vital information to the Huggins Early Childhood Development project. 

Our first step in developing the budget was contacting the childcare director, Catherine Mathis. Before meeting with her, we developed specific questions pertaining to the Huggins Center, and intertwined it with the budget. Some key questions we came up with were, “How many children does the center serve?” “How many meals are served a day?” “What is the total annual budget?” After meeting with Catherine, as a group we went over all the information, and began to break the annual budget down to segments. 

The Huggins Center operates during the Fall, Spring, and Summer semesters. 

The Huggins Early Education Center’s annual food budget is $85,000. This year their budget was decreased due to budget cuts. Their monthly budget is $7,200. At $7,200 a month that is $1,800 a week and $360 a day, since they do not operate on weekends and certain holidays. 
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The number of meals they serve each day differs, but the average amount of children served is breakfast meals – 120, lunch meals – 180, and snacks– 140. Based on this information we developed a budget average of .78 cents per child for breakfast, .74 cents per child for lunch, and .95 cents per child for snack.  In addition to their Huggins Center food budget, it is also given a budget for food supplies. Their food supplies monthly budget is $225, or $2,700 a year. 


The most essential information we received from Catherine was to stay within the monthly budget. Therefore, this gives the main menu group a little bit of room to work with the numbers. The monthly menu can be organized to stay within the monthly budget, and yet not always have to spend the required amount of money per child, per meal. Furthermore, after receiving the budget, students will now have more of a sense of direction of what type of budget friendly foods should be incorporated into their 5 day menu.  The budget is the base of an operation.  Therefore, our group contributed greatly to the Huggins Early Childhood Development project, by providing fundamental information needed to develop a menu that will serve infants, toddlers, preschool and school-aged children, while still sustaining the required annual budget.  

As a group we felt our participation in the Huggins Early Childhood Development project was indispensable experience for us, as future Registered Dietitians. We learned to work together and communicate effectively, regardless of our busy schedules. Communication is a grand tool that will always be of importance in a Registered Dietitian.
 By taking part in this project, we were also exposed to the operation side of foodservice. Although the Huggins Center is a child care center, it does operate in a similar way to what a hospital foodservice would be. 
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Therefore, as students we have now gained experience in the process it takes to develop a budget, whether it be for food or supplies.  By having knowledge in the budget department, we can further our options for future menu planning.  Overall the project has been a positive experience. We have gain a sense of accomplishment to know that we have not only gain considerable knowledge, but we have also interacted as positive role models for a project that will help develop healthier menu options for children. 
6
Application Process

Blaize Mendenhall-


Working as a member of the budget group on the Huggins Early Childhood Development project has assisted me in going forward as a student and future RD in many of ways.  The first way this project has assisted me in going forward as a student is realizing that the overall budget for any program, menu, or family is a huge priority.  When menu planning, I sometimes forget to think about budget and just write out the menu with what sounds good or is healthy and not take into consideration the overall cost.  This project has made me realize that you have to stay within the budget in order to keep consistency of food available.  Another way that this project has assisted me in going forward as a student and future RD is working with people.  At times it seemed difficult for our group to get the answers we needed form the center representatives in order to make sure that we could get an accurate budget.  The reason that this part has assisted me is by realizing that sometimes you will not always be given every little detail and that you have to work with what you have and try to make the absolute best out of it.   

Carmen Bravo-

I enjoyed working on the Huggins Early Childhood Center project, because it gave me the opportunity to learn about the program and it gave me the ability to communicate and work effectively with my group. I understand that as a future Registered Dietitian I will be doing research on programs or topics that can be of a benefit to the public.  Our research on the budget is comprehensive and clear but again we did not have detail information about the budget which could have made our findings more accurate.  
7

In addition, I gained a positive experience working on the Huggins Early Childhood project, and working with my team.  By working in the budget group as a student it will benefit me in future menu planning’s that need to stay within the budget.  

Karina Aguilera-

The Huggins Early Childhood Development project has been a positive experience for me. By being on the budget group I was able to take part of an important aspect in a facility. As a future RD, if I were to work in a foodservice facility, I would be expected to know how to manage the budget while still providing an assortment of nutritious items on the menu. This project has done just that. We were given an annual budget, and as a group we broke the budget down to segments. I learned that as long as our annual budget is maintained, we can work with the monthly and daily budget to meet our needs. This is important, especially in a hospital,  since there will be times when it may encounter itself overproducing one day, but then balancing by having a day of  underproduction the following week. 

Through the budget group, I have also learned to communicate effectively with the director, and analyze any information provided. Although our group was not given as much information as we would have liked, this in turn helped me realize that as a future RD, I will have to carry on with any projects I’m responsible for, regardless if I was given the correct information. The budget is the basis of many projects, especially in a foodservice. Therefore, I feel the Huggins Early Childhood Development project has prepared me with experience that will play an imperative part in my future RD career. 
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Evelyn Morales-


Being in the budget subgroup was a very beneficial learning experience for me. One of the most important things that I was able to take away from this project was the importance and difficulty of working with a budget. The fare most difficult part was working your way from an annual budget all the way to budget per meal per child. Collaborating with the rest of the group members, it was decided that the best way to break up down the amounts per each individual child per meal was to use percentages. Because lunch was the largest meal and the meal that they served to most children we decided to give it forty five percent of the daily budget and then since breakfast was the second largest meal we decided to give it thirty five percent of the daily budget, and that left twenty percent of the budget for two snacks. This assignment has given me a lot to think about when I’m working a dietitian and am ask to break down a budget and dealing with the cost of food. 
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